Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructs forensic
specialists of the Central Office to engage in investigation of a double
murder in Moscow

On November 2, 2019 at a yard in Anoknina Street in Moscow an unidentified person fired at list ten
gunshots at two men. The victims have been identified as Eldjharkiev Ibragim Abdul-Nazirovich,
who was the Head of the Centre for Combating Extremism of the Ministry of Internal Affairs over
the Republic of Ingushetia, and his brother born in 1988. The Moscow Main Investigations
Directorate of the Investigative Committee of Russia has launched a probe under Paragraphs A, G of
Article 105 (murder of two or more persons) and Part 2 of Article 222 of the Criminal Code of
Russia (illegal acquisition, transfer, sale, storage, transportation, or bearing of firearms).
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Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia Alexander Bastrykin instructed forensic
investigators and experts of the Central Office of the Committee to provide practical assistance to
investigation of this probe. Process of investigation is supervised by the Central Office of the
Investigative Committee of Russia. At present investigators are establishing all circumstances,
versions and motives of the murder; the suspect is being searched for.

Official spokesperson for the Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation S. Petrenko

03 November 2019
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